
CITY OF EDGERTON 
POLICE COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, January 22, 2020 
 

President Paul Davis called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm. Commission Members present were Mark 
Coombs, Paul Davis, Terry Dickinson and Lisa Venske. Absent was Mike Drought. Also present was Police 
Chief Kowalski, Mayor Chris Lund, Councilmen Jim Burdick, Dave Esau and Matt McIntyre. 
 
Davis confirmed the agenda was posted properly for this meeting at City Hall, Post Office and Edgerton 
Public Library on Friday, January 17, 2020. 
 
MINUTES:   
A Dickinson/Coombs motion to approve the September 18, 2019 Police Commission Meeting Minutes 
passed, all voted in favor. 
 
NEW HIRE:  Lt. Doug Vierck submitted a letter of resignation effective February 11, 2020 leaving an 
opening for a new police officer. He has accepted the position of Police Chief for the City of Mount Horeb. 
The Commission has a current list of applicants that is less than one year old, it was decided to offer the 
new position to the next candidate in line. This candidate has completed the Police Academy and would 
be ready for hire. 
 
A Dickinson/Coombs motion to offer the position of Patrol Officer to Jesse Jacobson passed by roll call 
vote. All voted in favor. Chief Kowalski will make contact. 
 
UPDATE ON PROBATIONARY OFFICERS FELLMUTH & COWDEN: 
Chief Kowalski reported that Police Officer Scott Cowden has successfully completed his probationary 
period in December 2019. He had an excellent review and has accumulated several letters of 
commendation.  
 
Chief Kowalski reported that Police Officer Joe Fellmuth is progressing well through his probationary 
period which ends in June 2020. He also has received excellent reviews.  
 
CHIEF REPORT: 
Chief Kowalski reported and discussed in detail the happenings with the Police Department and their 
interaction with the Community. Some items included were: recognition and appreciation for our School 
Crossing Guards during School Crossing Guard Week, Chief’s appointment of President of the Rock County 
Law Enforcement Agency, appointment to the Wisconsin Chiefs Police Mentor Committee, and the Chief’s 
attendance at the upcoming Chiefs Conference in February. Officers Chilson and Kanable are currently 
serving as Field Training Officers for the Department. Chief also reported on the work being done within 
the Department organizing roles and responsibilities of the officers and staff. 
 
The next meeting date was discussed and a tentative date set. 
 
A Coombs/Davis motion to adjourn passed, all in favor. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Venske 
Police Commission Secretary 
 


